

OCTOBER, 1976

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

OCTOBER MEETING

Date:

October 19, 1976

Time:

Social - 6 P.M

Dinner - 7 P.M.

Meeting - 8 P.M.

Place:

Cathay Restaurant

228 Albert Street (Upstairs)

Subject:

Energy Conservation - Water

Loop Heat Pumps

Speaker:

Mr. T. W. Rogers, Eng.

AAF. Ltd., Montreal, Que.

Background -

Academic: 1955 - B. Eng. -

McGill University, Montreal

Career:

Since graduation in 1955, Mr. Rogers has followed careers in the building construction and heating ventilating and air conditioning industries. Mr. Rogers is presently product manager of the Tempered Air Group at AAF Ltd., Montreal,

Ouebec.

Memberships: Member - ASHRAE

Order of Engineers of Quebec.

Special

Guest:

Mr. George Menzies, ASHRAE Region II. Chairman will attend our October meeting, to bring us up to date

on Society activities.

NEW MEMBERS' NIGHT

The Board of Governors declared the October meeting as New Members' Night.

This will be your opportunity to greet and meet the new Chapter members.

All new Chapter members attending will be eligible to participate in a special (surprise) draw.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Your Board of Governors has agreed that this year we should attempt to provide more information in the Newsletter about the various Chapter Committees and their activities. You will see elsewhere in this issue information on membership of some of your Committees and this will become a regular feature. I want to use this space to tell you about an activity being initiated by your Education Committee, which has gotten off to a flying start. This is a Students Award Program which has been accepted by your Board as a pilot study. The plan is to make available three separate awards of \$50.00 each for students at Ottawa University, Carleton University and Algonquin College. The Awards are to be made for excellence in a term paper, thesis, or similar project dealing with a subject directly related to the arts and sciences of heating, refrigerating and air conditioning. These would normally arise from the student's regular school programs and screening would be done by faculty representatives at each institution, who would transmit up to five of the best submissions for consideration by Chapter. The Education Committee is currently developing guidelines for judging the suitability of a submission for an award. The objective of the program is to motivate students at the three institutions in studies related to ASHRAE interests. The Education Committee has met with faculty and student representatives and has had an encouraging response. The Committee, the membership of which is given elsewhere in this Newsletter, is to be congratulated on its initiative.

Grant Wilson.

OBITUARY

We note, with regret, that Charles W. Watson, Charter Member and Past President (1957-58) passed away recently.

FUTURE MEETINGS

The Program Committee decided upon the following schedule:

Date	Topic	Meeting Chairman	Telephone
Nov. 16	Pumps & Piping	Ray Remillard	770-6223 .
Jan. 18	Filtration	Pete MacGowan	992-8267
Feb. 15	Air Systems	Dwayne Mattson	728-3571
Mar. 15	Comfort	Clifford Rogers	728-1911
Apr. 19	Automatic Controls	Winston Hetherington	225-8040
May 17	Energy Conservation	John Miller	745-7103

Anyone, with suggestions regarding speakers or subject matter within the stated topic, please contact directly the appropriate Meeting Chairman.

NEW MEMBERS

John Bekolay Guy Belanger Bernie Bouchard Howard Boyle Jeffrey Boyle Winston Burchill Don Corrigal Dennis Egan David Eastwood Kelvin Finch Kenneth Hazell Donald Hubbs John Jischa Simon Jol Fred Keiwans John Lunde Dalton Minty Zyc Morawski	Ernst Moser T. R. Mullinger Tom Overhill Joseph Pyne William Riddell James Robinson Gordon Robb Pobert Roberts	Neil Sabine-Pasley Alan Smith Benjamin Solomon Doug Sprott Wayne Tapp Otto Welzel Thomas Yung
--	--	---

TRANSFERS IN FROM OTHER CHAPTERS

Gabriel Laszlo	Dalton McIntyre	Melvin Ruller	Joseph Torrens
Alfred Marquis	Maurice Robert	Francis Seevaratnam	Frantisek Vaculik

ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

The annual golf tournament was a great success due to the large turnout of golfers and the excellent weather.

Charlie Hobbs, was low gross winner and Roy Beckman was low net winner.

The only mishap of the day was a flat tire on early bird draw winner George Carscallen's car. George doesn't suspect foul play but says he will be taking fingerprints at the October meeting.

ATTENTION - AUTHORS

Articles, news items, notes and ideas of general interest intended for publication in the NEWS-LETTER may be sent to the Newsletter Editor:

Gabriel Laszlo, 752 Garner Ave.,

Ottawa, Ontario. K1V 6M6

Phone: 998-9513

Deadline for publication is 14 days before each monthly meeting.

The Board of Governors decided to publish the names of the various Committee members in future issues of the Newsletter. This month's selections are:

Membership Committee:

Chairman: Ray Young
Vice-Chairman: Jim Gregory
Members: Dennis Capstick

Sid Narvey Wayne Tapp Marv Whalen

Telephone Committee:

Chairman: William Baldwin

Education Committee:

Chairman: John Legault Members: Tony Chamy John Houle

Wayne Webster

CHRISTMAS DANCE

Circle Dec. 9th on your calendar for the ASHRAE Christmas dance.